Deanery Reports
Alnwick, Bamburgh, Glendale and Norham

Most Branches are now meeting face to face and report great joy at being able to do so.

We have held a joint service at Lesbury, Tea by the Sea, Strawberry Teas, sponsored walks and a load of pink and blue wellies!

I thank all my Branch Leaders and contacts for all their help and enthusiasm and the care they took of our members during the last few months.

Margy Tasker-Brown
Deanery Leader
HEXHAM DEANERY REPORT OCTOBER 2021-09

The Branch leaders and officers in Hexham Deanery have maintained contact with their members throughout the lock-downs and restrictions of the past 18 months, however they were delighted to be able to gather together in person on Mary Sumner Day.

We had a short Service, then discussed the questions on Re-imagining the Mothers’ Union, everyone contributed to the discussion, they showed their love for and commitment to Mothers’ Union.  There was enthusiasm  to continue the good aspects of MU but also flexibility and willingness to change where needed. Delicious tea and cake, supplied by the committee of Haydon Bridge with Henshaw and Beltingham Mothers’ Union was much enjoyed.  A very successful Bring and Buy sale resulted in £100 being raised for MU Projects in the Diocese.

Haydon Bridge with Henshaw and Beltingham branch continues with a stable membership. The Benefice boundaries are changing, the churches will no longer be in the same Benefice, but the branch will continue with members from Haydon Bridge and Henshaw and Beltingham as before. The members have worked together for over 20 years and have enjoyed the fellowship with each other.

Hexham Abbey branch, after almost closing, is continuing to grow in strength with 3 new members to be enrolled in early October.

Haltwhistle branch has lost some members but the core of members continue to work to keep the branch together. They keep in close touch with their members but have not yet met in person and are not ready to do so yet.

Sheila Walker

Hexham Deanery Leader (contact) 

Morpeth Deanery Report
Not really much to report, sadly.  It has been quite an uneventful year so far.  A number of our members have sadly passed away.

None of our branches have been able to meet until recently.  I have unfortunately received a few complaints from some members, about the lack of contact from their branch leader. Morpeth Branch held a service for Mary Sumner Day and I have been to Stannington and been able to take part in their first meeting.  I was able to take the ‘Re-imagining Mothers’ Union Coffee Morning/Afternoon Questions’, which I was pleased to be able to do.

I will be meeting with the branch I am contact for on the 21st September, so hopefully, I can find out how they are intending to continue or progress.

Woodhorn with Newbiggin have lost their Branch Leader and are not meeting at present.

Holy Sepulchre has begun to meet and I hope to be able to visit them in the near future.

Joan Howard, 

MU Deanery Leader
Corbridge Deanery Report September 2021

Both Wylam and Ovingham Branches have now had physical meetings much to the delight of their members. There have also been hosted events where donations  have been collected and forwarded for both the Summer of Hope and AFIA appeals.

Wylam Branch Contact Jean Heyes has now stepped down after many years of wonderful support and service to her members. A big thank you to Jean and  to Karen Webster who will now continue the Branch contact role. 

In Ovingham, Molly Smith, a much loved  indoor member celebrated her 100th birthday recently.

Ovingham Mothers ' Union Branch will host the annual Corbridge Deanery Advent Service on the 4th of December at 1.30 pm in St Mary's Church. All most welcome to come along.

Anne Cairns

Deanery Leader

MU West Deanery Report September 2021

I am pleased to say we now seem to be in recovery and moving forward. I must thank the Branch Leaders and their teams for the care that they have shown towards their members and in holding the groups together at such a difficult time in our lives.  

Some of the Branches have been able to meet outside as at Ven Bede, where they have an evening meeting in Leahan’s garden weather permitting, including their summer BBQ, or on Zoom.  

St John’s have been lucky to have an indoor service in the church and outdoor Strawberry Tea etc. This week we had a trip to Brampton by invitation of Rev Hazel and Ken Ditchburn for coffee in their garden and a look around the church with their church cottage open with tea and coffee if needed. Of course we had the Indian Summer day! They moved to Brampton earlier in the year to be nearer their family 5mile up the road. We were joined by church friends too.

Ponteland Branch have only got back to meeting in August but held together by Lynne, who also got struck down with COVID last year. We had a lovely welcome from them on our last walk as we did from all the Branches.

Unfortunately Alma Miller and her ladies have had to make a decision to close their branch at St Matthew and St Philips. She has held it together for so long and the group have been very faithful for which we are very grateful. They will relocate at some point after closure.

Two of our Parishes have been in a long interregnum. Holy Nativity have not been able to meet as the Hall and Church have been unavailable. However they have been very successful in holding the group together and met for the first time for our welcome on the walk. Jacqueline and her team have worked hard caring for their members.

Holy Cross with the Leadership of Anne Lloyd have been back to a little bit of normality for a while. They invited the Branches to a service on Mary Sumner Day which everyone there appreciated. They have large buildings with lots of space, but of course cleaning would have to happen too, we were very grateful for this. They are also hosting our Deanery Service on Holy Cross Day on 14th September where our DP Barbara Packer will give the address. Again Anne and Barbara Bailes have come up trumps.

As a Deanery we decided to buy Holding Crosses for our Hospital Chaplains to give to those, especially in ITU, as a thank you to the care that James Garratt, Leahans husband, received after his huge op last year. It has taken time however we have still another lot to buy and then we will finalise and pass these on to Kate the head of Hospital Chaplaincy team

The highlight which seems to be agreed by all, was our “Walking the MU West Deanery Branches”. The fun and fellowship and welcome that we received was worth all the effort and has  been worth all the hard work. All the members involved in any way all seem to have felt the support of the other Branches. The money raised has been more than we could have hoped. 

Thank you Dorothy and Pam for helping it to happen and to all the folks who joined in for all or part of a walk and also with the welcome. We will have raised more than £1600

Anne Blight, 
West Deanery Leader
Bedlington Deanery Report

During the summer, we’ve all been very quiet, but hopefully meetings will be able to resume this month.  Branches were represented at the Diocesan Festival at St. James’ Church, Morpeth on 10th July.  Some branches had an event or a service for Mary Sumner Day, but St. Cuthbert’s had to cancel their plans for a lunch because some church members tested positive for Covid.  I was one of them!   

Branch Leaders have received a copy/copies of the Autumn Newsletter and I’ve asked them to point out dates of meetings, services and events to members.  The ‘Coffee Morning’ questions have been sent to Branch Leaders.

Josephine Kulke                                                                         

Bedlington Deanery Leader                                                                                                                 

Central Deanery Report - September 2021

I'm pleased to report that both of the Central Deanery branches are 'back in action'! Some members of St. Columba's, Wideopen, first met in July, indoors and masked,

and then met again on Mary Sumner's day in their secretary's house where they held a short service with music and prayer.  They have since had a very well-attended

service in church (last Thursday) followed by tea in the Vicarage garden. Two ladies who attended were not actually MU members but it is hoped that they may join soon.

All Saints',Gosforth got off to a good start with a Strawberry Tea on July 12th. It was a good way to get members together again and to enjoy the fellowship. We were pleased to welcome Barbara Packer (President) and Sylvia Hickey (Vice President) All members unable to be present received their cream scone at home later in the afternoon and were thrilled to be remembered. We met on Mary Sumner Day for a mid-day service and everyone brought a packed lunch and enjoyed being together once again. Both branches are meeting on Monday 13th September to rub their dusty old teapots and discuss the 3 Questions! All is under control!
Pam Taylor 

Central Deanery Leader
TYNEMOUTH DEANERY REPORT AUGUST 31st, 2021
Cullercoats St George has been keeping in contact with member by email.   In August they held a strawberry tea party which should have been held outside, but the weather prevented that, and it was held in the hall.
This year is also the 90th birthday of the St George’s Mothers’ Union and was celebrated by a supper and a talk by Helen who is the longest standing member Helen gave a talk about the Mothers Union.   Sadly, two of St George’s members have recently died Rita Tough and Betty Bell.
Earsdon and Backworth although have not been meeting face to face, Christine and Angela have been keeping in touch with members via emails circulating the reflections and newsletter and delivering copies to those members that don’t use emails.  Their first face to face meeting will be in September.
St Marys Monkseaton are planning to have their first meeting in October.
St Peter’s Monkseaton, on the Mary Sumner’s day the Mothers Union raised £115 when 20 members took part on a walk starting at the Rendezvous Café.   Sadly, Dorothy Wright died at the grand age of 107 Dorothy was an indoor member. Also, Anne Hallet and Helen Clarke have sadly died, Helen was also a church warden.
Holy Saviours Tynemouth   A service was held on Mary Sumner’s Day and afterwards an afternoon tea of sandwiches scones and cakes which were cleverly served in boxes, enabling any un eaten food to be taken home.   20 members attended and 4 boxes were delivered to members unable to attend.   September has been their first meeting for a chat and to bring along and share anything which was memorable to the members   It has been decided to have just one meeting a month, previously it has been two meetings.
St Luke’s Wallsend met on the 18th of May in the park for scones and a walk 8 members took part and £45 was raised for AFIA.  The good news is that 3 new members have joined and their first meeting at church was on Monday.
 
 
Hilary Fielding

Deanery Leader
